[bookmark: _GoBack]The City of Oregon has begun construction of the Contract No. 1 - Wells 2, 3, and 4 Buildings Replacement and Contract No. 2 – Ground Level Water Storage Tanks Painting projects, which is being financed by the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund (SRF). The SRF program is administered by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency and receives a portion of its money to fund these types of projects from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.  Once complete, this project will allow the City to continue to provide high water quality for area residents and businesses in the City of Oregon and will replace deteriorating buildings and will make facilities up to current building codes and to the standards of the IEPA for water treatment.  The painting of the storage tanks is a regular maintenance item and will protect the steel tanks from deteriorating, allowing the City to continue to use them for several more years.  SRF programs operate in each state to provide communities the resources necessary to build, maintain, and improve the infrastructure that protects one of our most valuable resources: water.
